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2020 – Notice to Shipping #24 
MAISONNEUVE REGION  
MONTREAL / LAKE ONTARIO SECTION  
 
Restrictions for Pilots Boarding Ships at Iroquois Lock - Revised 
 
In order to minimize the risk to exposure of COVID-19, pilots are to head directly to 
the waiting area provided on the lower end bullnose at Iroquois Lock and remain 
there until the ship is secured.  Pilots are to approach the ship only once SLSMC 
personnel have completed securing the ship in the lock.   
 
A minimum social distancing of 2 meters is required at all times between the pilot 
and SLSMC personnel.   
 
Taxi drivers and pilots will be subject to the SLSMC screening measures before 
being allowed onto the lock.  They may be refused access to the lock should they 
not meet the screening criteria.  Taxi drivers are not permitted to exit their 
vehicles.     
 
We ask that you respect these guidelines to protect everyone’s safety.  Thank you 
for your understanding and cooperation. 
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